
Priory News 16th January 2024 

Dear Parents, 

Happy New Year to you all! We hope you all enjoyed the Christmas 

break together. 

It has been great to see the children back in school, ready for the new 

term of learning. We’ve been talking in assemblies about our hopes, 

dreams and goals for 2024. Please do take time to talk to your children 

about this—what are their goals for the year ahead? These may be 

goals in learning, or goals for new or existing hobbies. 

This term, we’ve started on new themes and books in year groups. A 

curriculum overview will be sent home to you, which outlines the 

learning taking place in class. Please have a look and if you do have an 

expertise in any of the areas of learning, and are able to support in any 

way, let your child’s class teacher know. 

Best Wishes, 

Mrs Keefe 

Diary Dates  

Panathlon Tournament 16th January 

Young Voices O2 Arena Concert 18th January 

Year 5 Play Leader Training 24th January 

FOPJS Committee Meeting 24th January 

Holocaust Memorial Day 26th January 

Chinese Students Visit 28th January—3rd February 

AB4 Class Assembly 1st February 

Children’s Mental Health Week 5th—9th February 

AN3 Class Assembly 7th February 

Y3/4 Gymnastics Competition 13th February 

Year 6 Coffee Morning 14th February 

Year 3 Flag Fen Trip 16th February 

Half-Term Holiday 19th—23rd February 

Hockey Tournament 26th February 

Parents’ Evenings 28th / 29th February 

Parents Do Day 7th March 

World Book Day 7th March 

Science Week 11th—15th March 

HD6 Class Assembly 13th March 

MD5 Class Assembly 20th March 

Year 4 Residential Group 1 18th—20th March 

Year 4 Residential Group 2 25th—27th March 

Year 3 Coffee Morning 26th March 

Staffing 

As we start this term, we have had some changes in staffing. Mrs 

Miller and I are teaching a year 6 class—now called KM6. Mr O’Neill 

has joined Mrs Tack to teach one of our year 3 classes—now TO3. 

We have welcomed two new members of staff to our midday     

supervisor team—Miss Colmer and Miss Brain—who have joined us 

this week. 

Sadly, we are also saying farewell to Mrs Kernick this week—who is 

one of our teaching assistant team. Having run provision in our 

school library during lunchtimes, she is moving to take on a role in a 

library. We wish her well in this new role.  

Coats 

Brrr! It’s been very cold this week! Please make sure 

your children bring a coat to school so that we can 

maximise our time outside during breaks and 

lunchtimes. 

Spelling and Handwriting 

During this term, we will be having a sharp focus on spelling and    

handwriting.  

As your child progresses through Priory Junior School, they will be 

taught to write joined-up and as they master this, to develop their style 

of handwriting. Children then are encouraged to transfer this to their 

independent writing. The National Curriculum expectation for a child at 

the end of Year 6 is that they write joined-up and neatly.  

Did you know that there is a strong link between writing joined-up and 

spelling? Please encourage your child with this too. 

In your home-school learning logs, you will also find a list of words that 

children are expected to be able to spell by the end of Year 6– and be 

able to demonstrate this in their writing.  There are word lists for Year 

3/4 and Year 5/6. These lists are great for supporting independent 

practise at home, and for supporting writing in school too. 

Holocaust Memorial Day 

We will be marking Holocaust Memorial Day in 

school next week. Children will be involved in 

activities in class that focus on developing       

understanding around this area.  

All materials we will be using are age-

appropriate and aim to develop tolerance and 

understanding. 








